

Head Teacher: Mr R Birtwhistle
Village Primary School
Windsor Road
Thornaby
Stockton-on-Tees
TS17 8PW

Tel: 01642 676768

Email: Enquiries@thevillageprimary.org.uk
Website: www.thevillageprimary.org.uk
Twitter @thornabyvillage

Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> July 2021

Dear Parent/Carer,

## Breakfast Club (Reception - Y6)

I would like to take this opportunity to let you know about some new changes that are happening to our breakfast club.

You will now be able to purchase a Breakfast Club Membership at an equivalent cost of £2 per week, which will be paid half-termly. This cost is heavily subsidised by school. But, at present, we are not in a position to fully fund breakfast club because we simply can't afford to this anymore. To put the cost into perspective, the going rate per day at other schools is six pounds per day. School only has so much money so we have had to make some tough decisions.

So for example, if you would like your child(ren) to attend breakfast club in the first half term, after the summer holidays, you can purchase a membership by logging in to your ParentPay account at <a href="www.parentpay.com">www.parentpay.com</a> at a cost of £14 per child. This membership will entitle your child(ren) to attend breakfast club as many times as they wish from Thursday 2<sup>nd</sup> September, through to Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> October. The same will go for each half term thereafter.

Breakfast club doors are open from 8am until 8.30am and will run until school starts at 9am. Children can choose from a selection of cereals/toast and drinks.

Places are limited and will be booked on a first come first served basis. Membership must be booked and paid for before you child(ren) can attend.

You will be able to reserve a membership in your ParentPay account from tomorrow. If you are unable to add the membership to your basket from your ParentPay account, this means that all memberships have already been booked, so if you rely on breakfast club, I would recommend that you get in early!

Please note - entry will not be permitted after 8.30am or without a valid membership.

Yours sincerely,

R Birtwhistle Headteacher.















